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BOARD MEETING MINUTES: January 14, 2015
Bud Everts called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Bud Everts, Rebecca Cabral, Terry Truong, Jeremiah Wright, and Kirk Epperly.  
Also present:   Barbara and Phil Abel, Alison Breeze, Charles Mosher, and Stacey Johnson.
Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:  Kirk moved to approve the previous months minutes as reviewed. Terry seconded. The motion was approved unanimously.
Financial Report:  
The board reviewed the P&L, Balance sheet, and statement of cash flow for December. The reviewed reports were not approved during this session. Bud inquired as to what type of financial reporting the board was looking for moving forward. Jeremiah recommended P&L detail with supporting documentation. Also, Bud indicated that the July 2013 through December 2014 books have been reconciled by Sherri Woods.  
Water usage report:

1)  The board reviewed the January 2, 2015 water meter readings. The meter readings were read every two weeks in December and this policy will be continued until further notice. Terry indicated that he would take on the responsibility of managing the high usage properties. Several properties had unexpected leaks that have been uncovered in the past several months.
Communication and Correspondence:  None
New/Old Business:
1) Leak detection work will continue this month. 
2) The board discussed a consumption based billing model. Bud recommended planning this over the next six months. Barbara recommended a rate setting workshop to the board that she had come across. Barbara pasted out the pamphlet she had received. 
3) The Board met on January 4, 2015 1pm at the corner of Laurel to review the site of the proposed laurel widening. The board wanted to get a better idea of the situation since most of the initial exposure was had by the previous board. The following were in attendance: Bud, Terry, Kirk, Charles, Leah, Sue, Doug, Erick, and Bruce & Debby. 
4) Charles Mosher reviewed an alternate to the corner setback, turning radius, and 3-point turning approach from the parking spots at 19151 Laurel. The tree stump and adjoining tree were discussed. Terry moved to authorize $1000 for a tree service to remove the tree at 19151 Laurel. Rebecca seconded. Bud, Rebecca, and Terry voted yes. Kirk and Jeremiah abstained.  
5) Kirk and Phil met with Streeter Engineering concerning the emergency tank placement. The group reviewed the two proposed sites and Streeter recommended the Lake Canyon property location to the left of the San Jose Water access gate adjacent to 19525 Beardsley. This would be across from were the LCMWC pump equipment resides. Kirk indicated that he would request that the 3 bids that the water company has already received to date be resubmitted with specific scope information for this particular site. Kirk made a motion approving the engineering work be done by Streeter. Terry seconded. The motion was approved unanimously.
6) The board discussed sending a letter of gratitude to Tiffany Epperly emphasizing the many years of service that has contributed to the community. Bud indicated that he would draft the acknowledgment. 
7) The board discussed sending out a water consumption update to the community. Terry recommended that the board develop a process around the posting of informational water status signage. Perhaps four levels of status such as: 1) Tank level. 2) Supply level (creek, spring). 3) Equipment. 4) System leak. 
8) The board discussed the real estate transfer fee, the effort that the water company expends on the process, and the fees that are charged by other entities in the area. The board decided to raise the transaction fee charged to escrows to $500 per transaction. Kirk moved to increase the escrow transaction fee to $500. Jeremiah seconded. The motion was approved unanimously.
9) The board discussed beginning to repay the Community Services District for the $100k grant that was issued to the Water Company from the CSD in 2004. The board discussed a 5-6 year payment plan.
10) Bud said that he talked to Deborah Rosengarten at Pors and Associates and she indicated that she was planning on invoicing the Water Company for the 2012-2013 tax preparation that was overlooked. Bud will look into whether this was already paid.
Adjournment:
Kirk moved to adjourn the meeting to 7 PM February 11, 2015 at 19605 Manzanita Drive. Terry seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 10:25 PM. 
